Remembrance in Debert



WWll Veterans Adrian Murphy, Gordon McCully and Kenneth Smith on the Reviewing Stand.



Veteran John Sterling lays the Government of Canada wreath. (MacQueen Photo)



Mr. Don Davidson lays a wreath in memory of his brother Frank who was the only one from the Village of Debert killed in action in WW II. (MacQueen Photo)



A part of the large crowd that gathered for the service. (MacQueen Photo)



Air Cadet Arron Taylor recites "In Flander's Fields". (MacQueen Photo)



Legion Auxillary President Linda Slack serves Firefighter Eric Barnhill one of the many delicious bowls of chowder that were enjoyed at the Legion following the Cenotaph Service. (MacQueen Photo)



The Parade approaches. (MacQueen Photo)



Guests await the serving of a delicious banquet of roast pork with all the trimmings prepared by the Branch and Auxillary and served by the Cadets of # 77 Arrowhead and branch members. (MacQueen Photo)



A piper leads the Head Table to their seats. (MacQueen Photo)



Sgt. Shawn McCrea of Debert was the guest speaker. (MacQueen Photo)



The wreaths remain. (MacQueen Photo)





2nd Vice President of Nova Scotia/Nunavat Command Ronald Trowsdale spoke to the gathering.

Wheels to Meals in Great Village

According to Marion Bird, attendance at the Wheels to Meals program held at the Legion Hall in Great Village has increased. Twenty two people attended the program in early

Organizers have been able to do some advance planning and are offering the following menu for the next three events:

December 1

Chicken Strips (home made) with roasted potatoes and Chocolate cake for dessert.

December 15

Pot roast with vegetables and a special Christmassy Dessert.

By special request, on January 19
the menu will be Ham and Potato scallop.

Debert Legion Notes

By Danny Martell

On Saturday the 24th of October, Branch#72 and #106 headed off to the Camp Hill Complex to supply the residents of the Complex with a very nice hamburger, mooseburger and hotdog BBQ, along with salads and cake for

Although it was a dreary rainy day, I must say the mood was up-beat and every body was in good spirits. A big thank you is passed along to the members of the Great Village Legion, namely Ron MacBurnie, Beth Poirier, Shannon MacAloney, John Henderson, Ruby Skinner, Ed Langille, Carlotta Priest and Leora Lewis.

To the members from Branch #106, the same big thank you is passed along to you, namely, Marg Miller, Marg Nicholson, Barb Scott, Linda Irene Blenkhorn, Dannie Martell and Charlie Borden.

To the girls who worked in the kitchen, getting the meal ready, namely, Marcia Eastcott, Debbie Buchanan, Shirley Lewis and Linda Slack. Thank you very much, the food was simply beautiful.

To Glendon MacBurnie and the six piece band, thank you very much, the music was awesome and there was a bit of everything for everybody. (Ron would you pass along a thank you to Glendon and the band).

Thanks to all, it was a very successful trip.

Congratulations are passed along to Nancy Johnston, from Mount Uniacke, who won the beautiful quilt that the Museum was selling tickets on. To all the sellers thank you very much, to all the people who bought tickets on the quilt, thank you very much, your support is/was greatly appreciated.

The Legion's Sunday Church Service held on the 8th of November, went off very well. We had hoped their would have been a better crowd, but maybe the H1N1 flu could have some people home, and maybe the (wrong) times I stated in last month's

edition of The Shoreline kept people at home. None the less, it was a very nice Service.

The fellowship hour that took place after the Service was a huge success and the chowders (corn and fish) were simply scrumptious. A very special thank you is passed along to Padre Don MacQueen and the congregation of the United Church for the hospitality they extended to the Legion members.

After a beautiful lunch, we had a short break and then the Colour Party and Padre Don MacQueen headed for "The Shannex Complex" in Debert, where they conducted a Remembrance Service for the residence of the Complex, which went very well. To Padre Don, and the Colour Party, namely Rob Collins, Skip Dawson, Dan MArtell, Ron and Norm Eastcott, Dave MacPhee, George Cooke, Charlie (President) and Borden Eugene Adshade. Thank you very much. To the staff of the Complex, thank you for the guided tour and all your help, you people are very special.

To Betty Crossman, the Poppy Chairperson for Branch#106, thank you very very much for a tremendous job well done, and to all the people who helped Betty in any way at all, thank you.

An open Dart Shoot will be

held here at Branch#106, on Saturday, Dec. 5th. The cost is \$30 per team and each team will be 3 players (mixed). The first thirty teams will be accepted.

The captain's meeting will be held at 9:30AM, with the Shoot starting at 10:00AM.

Teams can register by calling the Branch at 662-2454, or Sharon Kyle at 641-2026 or Skip Dawson at 641-2287. The Shoot is sponsored by "The Debert Mixed Dart League". There will be a prize for the first 180.

If any of our Legion members would like a Legion Blazer, please get in touch with the Branch Secretary. There are 5 blazers (various sizes) in the office, and they are free of charge.

Happy Birthday wishes for November are passed along to Robert Hill, Charles Cock, Deanna Martell, Skippy Dawson, Gloria Campbell, Harold Barclay, Yvon Thuot, Shelly Vincent, Mary Jane Elliott, Leonard Walsh, Darrell Cock, and Steve Williams.

Happy Anniversary wishes for November are passed along to Marilyn and Jim Dykens, Bev and Lee McCulloch, Helen and Ron Eastcott.

Please say a prayer for our troops in Afghanistan and their families. Please don't forget to thank a Veteran, it is because of their sacrifices that we are able to enjoy our freedom and our country.

Glooscap Trail 4-H Club News



By Hillary Cox

The 4-H club held a Halloween party on October 29th they carved pumpkins and had a haunted house. On November 24th the annual 4-H Colchester county auction and awards banquet was held and 3 of our leaders were recognized for 5 years as leaders Gerrie van den Hoek, Gregg Kinsman and Margaretha van den Hoek field

On November 3rd new executives were elected Thomas Prescott as president, Iessica van den Hoek as vice president, Emily Prescott as treasurer, Laura Sharpe as secretary and Hillary Cox as club reporter.

The Christmas party is at the next general meeting December 1st all members must bring a \$5 gender neutral gift. New members are welcome; Registration is \$15 due on December 1st which is next general meeting at 6:30 at the Bass River Community Center.

Hope to see you all there!



